
Grand Junction, Colorado 

May 6, 1957 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular session in 
accordance with the Charter of the City of Grand Junction on Monday morning, May 
6th, at 10 A. M. The following newly elected members of the Council -- Harry O. 
Colescott, District A, William W. Orr, District D, Ed Strnad, District E and Herbert M. 
Wright from the City at Large -- were sworn into office by the City Clerk. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Shults and seconded by Councilman Harper that 
Councilman Emerson act as President Pro Tem of the meeting. Motion was carried and 
Councilman Emerson took the chair and presided at the meeting. Roll was called with 
the following Councilmen answering present: Shults, Orr, Harper, Colescott, Wright, 
Strnad and Pres. Pro Tem Emerson. Also present were City Manager Cheever, City 
Attorney Ashby and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 

 JOHN EMERSON ELECTED PRESIDENT. It was moved by Councilman Shults 
and seconded by Councilman Orr that Councilman Emerson be elected as President of 
the Council. Motion carried. It was moved by Councilman Harper and seconded by 
Councilman Shults that the nominations be closed and a unanimous ballot be cast for 
Councilman Emerson for President of the Council. Motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman Shults that 
the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


